
January 10, 2014 
 

NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY FOR PUBLIC COMMENT 
Proposed Approval of a Resolution to Adopt Total Maximum Daily Loads for 

Nitrate in Glen Annie Canyon, Tecolotito Creek, and Carneros Creek Watersheds,  
Santa Barbara County 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Central Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board (Central 
Coast Water Board) will accept comments on the proposed approval of a resolution to adopt a total 
maximum daily load (TMDL) for nitrate in the Glen Annie Canyon, Tecolotito Creek, and Carneros Creek 
Watersheds (Resolution R3-2014-0011). 
 
The draft documents including the staff report, resolution, and draft project report are attached for public 
review.  Additionally, these documents will be available by January 13, 2014 on the Central Coast Water 
Board’s Internet site at:  
 

http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/centralcoast/water_issues/programs/tmdl/docs/glen_annie_loscarneros_nitrate/index.shtml  
 
The draft documents are also available by request at the office of the Central Coast Water Board; please 
contact Larry Harlan at (805) 594-6195 or (larry.harlan@waterboards.ca.gov). 
 
NOTICE OF CENTRAL COAST WATER BOARD MEETING.  The Central Coast Water Board will 
separately publish a notice for the meeting at which it will consider adopting a resolution approving this 
proposed TMDL. 
 
SUBMISSION OF WRITTEN COMMENTS.  Persons wishing to comment on the proposed TMDL are 
encouraged to submit comments electronically.  Comment letters must be received by 12:00 noon 
February 10, 2014.  Comment letters received after that deadline will not be accepted unless approved 
by the Central Coast Water Board’s Chair. 

Please send comments to Larry Harlan, at the Central Coast Water Board’s office by email (see email 
address below - must be no more than 15 megabytes); or by postal mail or hand delivery at: 

Email: 
larry.harlan@waterboards.ca.gov   
 
Postal mail or hand delivery: 
Larry Harlan  
Central Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board 
895 Aerovista Place, Suite 101  
San Luis Obispo, CA 93401-7906  

Please also indicate in the subject line, “Comment Letter—Glen Annie Canyon Nitrate TMDL.” 
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If you have questions or need additional information, please contact Larry Harlan at (805) 594-6195 or 
(larry.harlan@waterboards.ca.gov), or Christopher Rose, TMDL program manager at (805) 542-
4770. 
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